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Jasen Haskins <jasen.haskins@wylietexas.gov>

Case #2022-04


'Teresa Lanoue' via Planning <planning@wylietexas.gov> Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 5:40 PM
Reply-To: Teresa Lanoue 
To: planning@wylietexas.gov

To the Members of the Zoning and Planning Commission,

I live at the property of 300 West Brown Street (right next door to the property in question). I am sending this email to you
to vehemently oppose the proposed zoning change for the property at 401 Keefer Road.  

The traffic situation at the crossroads of Keefer and Brown Street is currently a traffic nightmare.  To add more traffic to an
already troubled spot would be detrimental and dangerous.   

This property that is right next to the railroad tracks would cause an even more serious problem..  Anyone who is traveling
north on Keefer wanting to enter this property and having to wait on a train would cause a terrible traffic situation.  The
back up on Keefer would be huge as those wanting to enter 401 Keefer would have to wait on the east/west traffic of
Brown Street. It just really does not seem safe to have a business so close to and on this side of the railroad tracks.  

Another reason I oppose this change is with regards to how close it is to the historic downtown area.  This is a house that
should be restored as residential/historic and not commercialized.  It is my understanding that the City of Wylie wishes to
maintain the look and integrity of the downtown area.  

I oppose this change as it will greatly diminish the value of my property right next door.  Would any of you want a
commercial business right next door to your home?  

I oppose this change until more is revealed and known about the type of business and the type of building that is being
proposed to be built.  There just is not enough information to have a positive feeling about this being right next door to my
home.  More information needs to be divulged.  

Thank you for your consideration,

Randy and Teresa Lanoue
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